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 DISCUSSION OF VALUATION RESULTS 

 
Comparison of Required Employer Contributions 
The required employer contribution this year compared with the preceding year is as follows: 

Required Contribution $ 9,403,359 $ 9,059,658 $ 343,701
   As % of Contr. Year Payroll 63.01 % 66.14 % (3.13) %

Estimated State Contribution 606,595 606,595 0
   As % of Contr. Year Payroll 4.06 % 4.43 % (0.37) %

Net Employer Contribution 8,796,764 8,453,063 343,701
   As % of Contr. Year Payroll 58.95 % 61.71 % (2.76) %

For FYE 9/30/2025

Valuation
Based on 10/1/2023

For FYE 9/30/2024

Valuation
Based on 10/1/2022 Increase

(Decrease)

  
Payment of Required Contribution      
The contribution developed in this valuation has been calculated as though payments are made at the end 
of each biweekly pay period.  If the full contribution for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2025 is paid 
on October 1, 2024, the net required employer contribution is $8,487,846 or 56.88% of covered payroll. 
 
Further, the required Employer contribution has been computed with the assumption that the amount to 
be received from the State in FYE 2024 and 2025 will be at least equal to the base amount of $606,595.  If 
the actual payment from the State falls below this amount, then the Employer must increase its 
contribution by the difference. 
 
Actual contributions for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2023 were $7,882,933 from the City plus 
$606,595 of Chapter 185 money, for a total of $8,489,528.  The total annual required contribution was 
$8,489,528 based on the payment schedule. The excess Chapter 185 revenue of $430,204 was applied to 
the Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability. 
 
Revisions in Benefits  
There were no changes in benefits since the prior valuation. 
 
Revisions in Actuarial Assumptions and Methods 
There were no changes in assumptions or methods since the prior valuation.  
 
Please note that this valuation reflects the benefit provision which limits the annual benefit to $108,000 
without any assumption for future increases to this amount.  We recommend that consideration be given 
to assuming future increases in this benefit limit when determining the liabilities of the Retirement 
System. 
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